Biodiversity Spending in Cook Islands
2011 Reporting

Cook Islands
 reported on budgetary support to biodiversity conservation. The Cook Islands Budget Policy Statement 2010-2011 states that the Government will support marine and land conservation initiatives. Conservation of Cook Islands marine and land resources is critical for environmental sustainability. In 2010/11 Government will strengthen the institutional arrangements to ensure that the use and harvest of these resources are maintained within sustainable levels. However, despite these statements, the lion’s share of the operational budget for biodiversity conservation is sourced from donors. Government resources specifically allocated to biodiversity cover the salary of two dedicated biodiversity officer at the National Environment Service, with other NES staff also contributing at times, particularly in regard to education and awareness raising. Government also provides support to the Natural Heritage Trust, which is responsible for the development and upkeep of the Cook Islands Biodiversity Database. Other Government funding related to the biodiversity sector goes to Ministries of Agriculture and Marine Resources.
Further information
Cook Islands
 referred to institutional frameworks for biodiversity conservation, including National Environment Service, Ministry of Marine Resources, Ministry of Agriculture, non-government organizations; success of mainstreaming.
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